
THE TALK 0F THE OFFICE.
Forward Movement'

f lbas progresseci quite for
ably since our last issue.

Many of our friends have said very
kind things about the efforts at
improveinent which we made in
our January number, and we are

pleased to report that there bas
been a very generous response
anong non-subscribers, who daily
send thleir naines and their dollars,
asking us to put them on our
subscription list. We are verv
happy to welcoine the new friends
and wish to thank thein for the
sympathy they show with the work
wve are trying to do. The interest
in the e seems to be very general
and this is manifest in all parts of
the provinces, even in places niost
remote from the seat of publication.

We hope that readers everywhere
in these provinces will appreciate
fully tlat the News is their journal
and that it is made to serve their
interests. Our desire and aim is
to make it a sort of open parliament
for the profession, in which every
iember will have full freedon of
speech. Every reader, in his own
interests and in the interests of the
profession, should regard these
pages quite as much at his disposal,
as if he were one of the editors.
In fact, the A7es should be con-
ducted somewbat on the mutual
plan in this respect ; that is, every
reader should have a share in its
literary work. The editors want

to know what things each indivi-
dual reader woul. like to sec taken
up. Whatevèr ideas suggest them-
selves to you, whetber in the nature
of niatters which should be discus-
sed, or agitated ; or whatever you
would like to give the 1NA s in the
way of news, or information, or
interesting things of a medical
nature that bave cone under your
observation, let us have them. It
is for such things the iNews exists.

We are later bringing out the
February number then we expected
to be, and ti printers tell us tbat
they will not be able to put the
March number in hand very carly
either, owing to the pressure of
work in their office. But after that
we hope to be able to bring ithe
NiWN-s out promptly on time. The
March number will be a very
valuable one as it will contain a
long article entitled ' Caesarean
Section " by Dr. R1eddy discussing
wlat we understand is a Canadian
record, if not a record for North
A merica, in the successful perform-
ance of tbis diflicult operation.

We would like to draw readers'
attention to the fact that Miss
Pattee's book on ", Prac tic al
Dieteties " nay be had from us.
If those who are disposed to buy
this book, which is well thought
of, would send their orders to ns,
we will have it delivered to thern
duty paid.


